
 

 

21-10-22 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Half term has arrived and I can tell that both the children and teachers deserve and need a well-

earned rest.  In the last few weeks Year Six led the school in the Harvest Festival.  Through 

readings, poetry, song and acting they reminded us all that we can support each other through 

positive actions and our positive attitudes.  I know this message was shared through school and 

thank you for all of the food items and toiletries that were sent into school for the Wirral Food 

Bank.  In the end our donations filled 38 crates and nearly the entire van.   

 

Golf Open – Term date changes 

Inset 4   - 4-1-23     changed to Thursday 19th July (due to the Golf Open) 

Inset 5   - 5-6-23     changed to Friday 20th July (due to the Golf Open) 

 

The original inset days planned for January and June will be moved to the end of the school year due to the 

increased traffic that will arrive with the Golf Open.  Many of the local secondary schools and some 

primaries in the local area with be closed from the Monday.  I anticipate that it is likely that we may also do 

this, but I need permission from the Local Authority to take these two days as well.  Term dates in the 

following academic year will be adjusted to compensate for these two additional days.  As soon as this is 

confirmed I will write to you. 

 

Parents Evening 

We have continued to do parents’ evening on line and this has been a positive experience for most of us.  

Unfortunately, the school Wi-Fi decided to stop working at a critical moment for about 10 minutes which 

caused us a few problems.  I have asked staff to make sure that all parents are contacted who were affected 

by our connection issues.  Parents’ Evening for Reception children is after half term and I hope this will go 

smoothly. 

 

Book Fair 

Thank you for your support with the book fair.  We have been given over £900 to spend on books for the 

school. 

 

On behalf of the PTA Christmas Cards and Gifts –  

Thank you to all of the parents that have helped with the Christmas Card decorations in school.  

The children had great fun and they have now all been sent off to be digitised etc.  Once they are 

ready you will receive information from the PTA about ordering and delivery. 
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“Love your neighbour as yourself.” 
Luke 10:27 
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Meeting at “The Wro” 
Earlier this week it was lovely to meet some of the parents from Year 2 and Reception at The Wro.  
Thank you to the PTA for organising this and thank you to the parents who have signed up to help 
with future PTA events. 
 

Reminders 

Tariff increases for lunches reminder 

After October half term school meal prices will increase to £2.20 from £2.05.  Like all of us, the 

school is facing increased costs to produce school meals.  This represents £0.75 increase per week 

and will help us meet higher costs.   

Inset Days for 2022-23 

Inset 1  -  1-9-22 

Inset 2   - 2-9-22 

Inset 3   - 21-10-22 Confirmed 

Inset 4   - 4-1-23     changed to Thursday 19th July (due to the Golf Open) 

Inset 5   - 5-6-23     changed to Friday 20th July (due to the Golf Open) 

 

Thank you for your continued support, 

 
Neil Le Feuvre 


